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BOILERMAKERS ¢ IRON SHIP BUILDERS

SUBORDINATE LODGE NO. 13
WWW.BOILERMAKERS13.0RG

BLACKSMITHS ¢ FORGERS & HELPERS

2300 NEW FALLS ROAD
NEWPORTVILLE, PA 19056
OFFICE (215) 785-5536
FAX (215) 785-5867

February 15, 2011

**READ CAREFULLY**
**IMPORTANT NOTICES**

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

Please be advised, per membership action, the Regular Monthly
Meeting of Boilermakers Local Lodge No. 13 has been changed, and
will be held on
Friday March 4, 2011 at 8:00 P.M.
at the Frank Donlon Hall, 2300 New Falls Road, Newportville,
Pennsylvania.

Nominations for local lodge officers and delegates to the 32"
Consolidated Convention will take place at this meeting. The officers
to be nominated are as follows: President, Vice-President, Recording

Secretary, Trustees (3), Inspector, Business Manager/Secretary-
Treasurer and Delegates to the Consolidated Convention (5). Please
note that the President and Business Manager/Secretary-Treasurer by
virtue of their office, are delegates to the International Brotherhood
Consolidated Convention.

Be also advised, per membership action the Elections for the above

named offices and Convention delegates will be held on Saturday,

April 16, 2011 from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the Frank Donlon Hall,
2300 New Falls Road, Newportville, PA

Fraternally yours, Michael Impagliazzo, President — Local Lodge No. 13
1



FROM THE DESK OF THE BUSINESS MANAGER

***Our 34th Annual Scholarship Dinner Dance*** is fast approaching. It will be held on
Saturday, April 9, 2011 at District Council #21, "The Southampton Room" 2980 Southampton

Road, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19154. Ticket and ad forms were recently mailed. Deadline for
ordering tickets and submitting ads is March 4, 2011. If you desire overnight room
accommodations, please contact Eleanor at the union hall and she will be glad to make reservations
on your behalf at the Crowne Plaza in Trevose, Pennsylvania. All room reservations must be made
by March 9, 2011. After that date there is no guarantee for room availability.

Congratulations to the Class of 2011 Academic Scholarship Recepients!!

Ashley Anders Brittany Burnett Brandi Carrow Jaima Dell-Priscoli
Christopher Fink Nicholas Gotoweski Chelsea Greever Alexa Jones

Megan Kirk Elinor Malloy Tucker Mangiamele Katianne McElhaugh
Brody Miller Colleen Monahan Michelle Mulligan Emily O’Coonahern
Mallory Quirk/Gleba Megan Reilly Alexandra Retkowski Jeremiah Veiga
Brett Weaver Mitchell Wiernusz Amanda Wozniak

Congratulations to the Class of 2011 Jeffery C. Davis Scholarship Recepient!!
Dillon Perchinski

Congratulations to the 2011 Graduate Award Scholarship Recepient!!
Rachel M. Coleman

***Scholarship Memorial Cards*** are available from the office. These cards can be obtained by
sending a check payable to the Local #13 Scholarship Program, for $10.00 either with the name and
address where the card is to be sent, or have the card forwarded to your home to have available for
services. A memorial page will appear in the 2011 Scholarship Program in honor of those we would
like to remember.

*** International Scholarships*** Boilermakers International Scholarship applications are now
available at the union hall. If interested please contact the union hall and we will have one mailed
to you. Deadline for submitting application to International is March 1, 2011.

***NOTICE*** - To receive this meeting notice via e-mail send your e-mail address to the union
hall at www.blrmkrs13@comcast.net. You can also view this meeting notice anytime by
visiting the Boilermakers Local Lodge No. 13 website at www.boilermakers13.orq

***Nuclear Alert*** There will be two upcoming nuclear outage’s. The first one will be at the
Limerick Nuclear Power Plant starting March 28, 2011 for a 26 day outage. The second outage will
be at the Susquehanna Nuclear power plant starting April 4, 2011 for a 30-35 day outage. Please
contact Alex Tallick or Tina Gushue at the union hall if you are interested in being put on the list for
these upcoming nuclear outages.



***Gift Card Raffles*** The Sick and Distress Committee and the Entertainment Committee will again
be having a combined raffle to benefit each fund. This year there will be three prizes awarded. 15t
prize will be a $2,500.00 gift card to Lowes Home Centers, 2™ prize will be a $1,500.00 gift card
to Cabela’s Sportsman’s Centers and the 3™ prize will be a $1,000.00 gift card to Best Buy
Entertainment Centers. Drawing will take place at the Clambake on August 27, 2011.

**Important dates to remember****

Retirees Picnic — June 18, 2011 — Mermaid Lakes Swim Club, Blue Bell, Pennsylvania
Golf Outing — July 11, 2011 — Northampton Country Club - Northampton, Pennsylvania
Beach Party - July 23, 2011 — Westy's Irish Pub — Wildwood, New Jersey

Clambake ~August 27, 2011 — Konefal's Grove — Shavertown, Pennsylvania

***Dues Increase*** As of January 1, 2011, monthly union dues are now $39.50 per month.
Remember to put your registration number on your check. Due to security concerns please do not
put your social security number on your check, only your registration number. Local #13 will
no longer be able to cover members who allow their dues to go into arrears! A $500.00 reinstatement
fee will be imposed. Itis your obligation to the union to pay union dues on time.

“**Beneficiary Cards*** - |t has been brought to our attention that many of our members have not
filled out beneficiary cards. If you have recently married or divorced it is imperative that your
beneficiaries be updated. Protect your loved ones by filling out beneficiary cards for Annuity and
Pension/Health & Welfare. Contact our office and we will be glad to send them to you.

***Jobsite Theft*** This office has been notified of instances of jobsite theft on several construction
sites. Please be advised that jobsite theft, violence, acts of sabotage and serious and chronic

overseas call home by providing prepaid phone cards.

***Dermatology Treatment*** Local Lodge No. 13 has been in contact with one of our own
scholarship winners from 1986, Dr. Robert Willard (son of Bob Willard). Dr. Williard is
signatory with Cigna and is located at the Dermatology & Mohs Surgery Center, 610 Farm
Lane,Doylestown, PA 18901 (215) 345-6647 and the website is www.doylestownmohs.com

S work performance or creates an intimidating, hostile or
offensive work environment. No one should be subjected to sexual harassment and it will not be
tolerated by the Boilermakers’ Organization. We must respect each other. If you feel you are
being sexually harassed please inform the Business Manager Immediately,



Routes 40 and 213. If interested, contact Ron Demmler (410) 398-1348 or Lloyd Seal (302) 328-
6470 or Bill Twupack (410) 378-2236 or email rdemmler30@comcast.net

***Retired and Active Boilermakers from Northumberland and Surrounding Counties*** meet
the 2 Wednesday of every month at 9:00 a.m. at the El-Rancho Restaurant on Route #11,
Northumberland, Pennsylvania. If interested, contact Ron Olson at (570) 765-2567 or (570) 743-
6971.

***Upstate retired Boilermakers*** meet the 2" Tuesday of every month for breakfast at 8:00 a.m.
at the Perkins just off the Buckhorn exit of route #80 (between Bloomsburg and Danville). If interested
contact Lester Yarnell at (570) 864-3350.

***Social Gathering*** Several of our members have been attending a social gathering in the
Scranton/Clark Summit area. They meet at Gin’s Tavern in Factoryville, PA and will be meeting at
1:30 p.m. on March 19, 2011 If you are interested, please contact Rich Kelley at (570) 689-9380,
Mike Mongiello at 570-842-2638 or Joe Harvey at (570) 836-2487.

***Annual Routine Physical*** - Please be advised that the Boilermakers National Health and
Welfare has increased the no-deductible annual physical from $150.00 to $300.00 per year for

Levittown, PA (215) 750-6426 will perform the following services for the “No money out of pocket
price of $300.00”. Comprehensive Physicals, Laboratory Testing, PSA, Fecal Occult Blood Test,
Chest X-Ray, CBC with Differential, EKG with Interpretation, Urinalysis, Vision Testing and a Whisper
Hearing Test. Please request the Boilermakers Annual Physical when making an appointment.

“**Rigging Safety Alert*** High lines are dangerous!! Even to a trained eye high lines can appear to
be safe when they are not. Always double check your rigging!

***Welding, Cutting and Burning Safety Alert*** - Breathing welding fumes is hazardous to your
health, especially hexavalent chromium (Cr(V1)) compounds which are present in stainless steels.

“**Jobsite Injuries*** Local #13 has seen an increase in jobsite injuries and accidents. Please take
the time to work safe and don't take any safety issue for granted. Insist on making sure that your
work area is safe. Good housekeeping is a good place to start. Also, follow all lock out and tag out
procedures and read the work permits each time you enter a vessel or confined space. Take the time
to work safely! If you do get hurt it is imperative that you immediately notify the jobsite
superintendent and the steward of all injuries no matter how minor the injury. This important step
helps protect your ability to a workmen’s compensation claim. Please notify the union hall
immediately of any unpaid medical bills that you may receive due to a result of a workmen'’s
compensation injury. Do not make any deals with contractors . | would also like for all members
to contact me (James W. Banford, Jr.) personally about all injuries, no matter how minor you may
think they are. Please work safely!

Fraternally yours, James W. Banford Jr., Business ManagerlSecretary-Treasurer

4



***Notice from the Dispatcher*** - Please keep calls to the union hall to a minimum after 2:00
p.m. We start dispatching work at 2:00 p-m. and it is unfair to members waiting to be called
for work to be delayed by tied up phone lines. Also, many times we have to fill jobs for that same
night and are delayed due to many incoming calls. If you need to call the hall for matters other than
dispatch please call before 2:00 p.m. Also, Remember to call in your layoff on the day you are
laid off. Although it is the duty of the job steward to call in layoffs, it is ultimately the member's
responsibility to contact the union hall. The best way to inform the union hall of your layoff is to call
the union hall after 4:30 p.m. and leave a message on the recorder that you were laid off. Leave the
date you were laid off and the name of the job you were laid off from.

***Notices from the Training Coordinator***

“**M.O.8.T. 5 Hour Refresher Course*** Will be held at the union hall on Wednesday, March 30,
2011 at 9:00 a.m.

***Safety Training Alert*** Please be advised effective January 1, 2007 the MOST safety training
requirement for the Philadelphia Area Refineries is only good for one (1) year. You will be required to
take the 5 Hour MOST safety refresher course every year.

***M.O.S.T. Drug Testing Facilities*** The M.O.S.T. program has changed some of the facilities that
you can go to for a drug test. Please call the drug testing facility before going for your drug test to
make sure that the facility is still on the list of M.O.S.T. approved collection sites. Also, all
Boilermakers must assume that they will be drug & alcohol tested when signing up on all jobs
and they must assume that there will be random drug & alcohol testing as well during such jobs.

" RIGGING TRAINING CLASS**** The following Rigging Module Classes will be held at the union
hall on the dates listed below. All classes will begin promptly at 8:00 a.m. Please call Tina
Gushue at the union hall if you are interested in attending any of these classes.

Rigging Module #1 — Friday, March 4, 2011

Rigging Module #2 — Friday, March 11, 2011
Rigging Module #3 — Friday, March 18, 2011
Rigging Module #4 - Friday, March 25, 2011

“**OSHA Qualified Crane Signal Person Examination Course*** The following OSHA Qualified
Crane Signal Person Examination Courses are being held at the union hall on the dates listed below.
All classes begin promptly at 8:00 a.m. Call Tina Gushue at the union hall to reserve a spot. Space is
limited. When calling you must specify which day you are interested in attending this class.

Friday, February 18, 2011
Friday, February 25, 2011

***Need for Asbestos Trained Boilermakers*** Local No. 13 is in need of boilermakers with
asbestos training in both Pennsylvania and Delaware. Please contact the union hall to make
arrangements to receive asbestos training so we can hold onto this valuable part of the boilermaker
work.



***Field Supervisor / Foreman Training Module*** In the near future local #13 will be holding a field
Supervisor / Foreman Training Module. The module will last 2 days at 8 hours (16 hours total). If
interested contact Tina at the union hall.

**Planning and Scheduling Course*** For those who are interested Local #13 has set up a
planning and scheduling course. Please contact Tina at the union hall if interested.

***Journeyman Training*** Anyone interested in training classes for welding, rigging, blueprint
reading, scaffold erection, hydrowash, steel erection, and steward training contact Tina at the union
hall.

***Project Management Program*** Please be advised that MOST has started a Project
Management Program for Boilermakers. Members will be selected to participate in the program
based on their work history and potential to become leaders in the boilermaker trade. The Project
Management program is open to all boilermakers who demonstrate exceptional abilities and are
recommended by either a contractor or the union. Participants must have three (3) letters of
reference from sources other than the Business Manager of the local and/or your current employer.
Applications are available at the union hall upon request. If you applied in the past and did not get
accepted, you must re-apply again!!

Nitalia Conti (Nitalia’s Blankets) granddaughter of Joseph Conti, passed away on January 28,
2011 after a two year battle with brain cancer. Cards and donations can be made to Nitalia's
Blankets, c/o Janet Conti, 13491 East Shannon Street, Gilbert, AZ 85296,

Anyone interested in receiving obituary notices via email please send your email address
to Business Manager James W. Banford Jr, at jbanfordjr@comcast.net

Please remember in your prayers our sick member(s)

Richard Crouse 3604 Rossmere Road Port Charlotte, FL 33953

Troy B. Dixon 5034 Hunters Court South Bensalem, PA 19020

William Hamilton 102 Thrush Drive Hummelstown, PA 17036 whamilton102@comcast.net
Bruce Ford 53 Front Street Cressona, PA 17929

Phillip Hill 3900 Truro Drive Anchorage, AK 99507 phil_hill13@yahoo com

Joseph M. Matonti lli 59 Frederick Road Coatesville, PA 19320-1645 jmato3@comcast.net
Larry Namiotka 14021 Church Hill Road Clarks Summit, PA 18411 MUCKK147@aol.com
Fred Penick 1120 Moser Road Danielsville, PA 18038 weldenhaus@aoil.com
Rick Roos 485 Knox Run Road Morrisdale, PA 16858

***SPECIAL NOTE***** Any sick member requesting that their name and address be included on
the sick list will need to sign an Authorization Form. Please contact Tina at the union hall if you would
like an authorization form mailed to you.

Note: These members are not all collecting Sick & Distressed benefits. They are listed so you may
keep in touch and let them know you are thinking of them. If you are collecting Sick & Distress
benefits and are ready to go back to work, please notify the union hall. Failing to do so in a timely
manner could jeopardize your last benefit check.



